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By Sue Tardif 
A Feeder’s Morning 
 
 
 
In the previous HeHo Herald article, I was contemplating the chilly and  
wet mornings ahead for the supplementary feeding volunteers.  
We certainly got those chilly mornings, with minus temperatures a common occurrence as we 
arrived; but we weren’t quite expecting was so many weather warnings due to severe winds. This has 
triggered our cancellation policy quite a bit lately! Isn’t that what we expect in October? The lack of 
rainfall we’d been experiencing in the first half of the year continued through winter. Although this 
makes our task out in the reserve more comfortable, it’s not what the bush needs.  
I’d like to mention here how appreciative both Bruce Quin and I have been that our Parks Vic man on 
the ground, Simon Dent (Acting YNCR Ranger), has responded 
quickly to clearing trees/branches that have come down in the 
winds. He has made it much easier and safer for volunteers to get 
in and do what they need to do. 
Bruce has talked about the release of captive bred-bred Helmeted Honeyeaters into Yellingbo NCR 
and the breeding season starting (see Wild Population article). This is a time of change in routine for 
the supplementary feeding volunteers, but an exciting and welcomed one. The compasses get 
dusted off. What direction is that bird heading with nesting material, and how far is it going? Once the 
nest is complete, egg/s laid, and nestling/s known, when do the parents start taking food in a 
different direction? There is a lot that can be learnt from a compass! The focus also starts to turn 
more diligently to the plants around us. What shrub is that bird taking nesting material into? We never 
follow a bird, but this and other details are able to be collected from a distance by the feeding team. 
It helps enormously in building the ‘story’ for each breeding pair, and breeding attempt.  
 
What happens with the data the supplementary feeding volunteers collect? Currently, much of the 
information about each bird is transcribed into a spreadsheet from a paper-based system that the 
feeding team complete each day. After a bit of a delay, due mostly to time constraints, we are now 
primed again to progress an electronic data collection system for the program. It’s definitely a team 
effort. Bruce and I have done some groundwork with Scott, a GIS guru from DELWP who is 
developing an app. One of the feeding team, Joan Howard, has generously offered to assist in the 
next stage of development of the app – does it pass the ‘supplementary feeding volunteer test’. 
Another feeding volunteer, Renee Nutbean, has been able to secure funding from her workplace to 
purchase the iPads we need. Funds from the Myer Foundation Directors Discretionary Grants 
obtained through the work of the Friends Public Fund Committee have enabled us to purchase 
additional hardware we require. A small group of volunteers will be asked to further test what’s 
developed to ensure it works as best it can in the real world of being a supplementary feeding 

Thank-you Simon! 
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Donations are very important to us and help support the variety of conservation activities 

FoHH undertakes for our special bird. So our thanks goes to the generosity of...  

volunteer. There’s a bit to do, but Joan and I hope to report back 
some exciting developments in the next HeHo Herald. The core 
objectives are to make the data more accessible to those who need it, 
to report more effectively, and to lessen the time involved in 
managing a paper-based system. Speaking for Bruce as well, we feel 
very privileged to have such an amazing team! In the meantime, 
what’s really exciting to see is the bush come alive with the colour of 
spring! The Acacias are starting to flower, the insects are buzzing, the 
chill of Winter waning. 

 
 
 

Thank-you 
 
 
 
 
 
Peter Berkovits Cathy Saint Matt Craig RE Young Keilor ACT for Older Adults MS Ross 
Hannah Dan Worcester IV Price Bequest from Robin Rhodes Philip Johnston Irene 
Pearey Brigith Roy Sandra Martig Patti Crowley Natasha Sinclair V Williams G & A 
Pump S & D Williams R Radford JJ Fleming R & K Case Sue Bendel Murray & Natalie 
Stewart Sunbury Downs College Robin & Keith Anker Welmoedine Schouten Robyn 
Meede D & B Everitt FE & BJ Faram JJ & DC Neylar Shirley & Kurt Ruhsam AB & B 
Hubschmann AD Clayton Noel Gross Mary Anne Anderson Robyn Anker Jackson Airey 
Sandra Davey Jenny Epstein KJ Dawborn Maya Irving Libby Kerr Courtney Aitkin Jas A 
Chatheesha and last but not least “WK” our Mystery Monthly Donor! 
 
 

 
 

 “I feel so privileged to be a 

part of the (supplementary 

feeding) team” 

-Holly 

FoHH would like to acknowledge 

the ongoing support from Yarra 

Ranges Shire for printing and 

distribution of the Heho Herald. 

If you shop at IGA, you can nominate 

FoHH on your Community Benefits 

Card and 0.5% of your shopping 

docket will be directed to us. 
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Contacts 
Friends of the Helmeted Honeyeater Office & Nursery  
Address 1217 Macclesfield Road, Yellingbo 3139  
Post PO Box 131 Woori Yallock 3139 
p 5964 8341  
e info@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au  
www.helmetedhoneyeater.org.au 

Committee Members 
President vacant Vice President Alan Clayton e) president@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au  
Secretary Marita Hanigan e) secretary@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au Treasurer Suzanne 
Cox e) treasurer@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au General Members Bruce Quin, Robin Young, 
Jeff Dickinson, Sue Bendel, Richard Case,  Shan Jasotharan, Stephen Garth 

Support roles 
DELWP Ornithologist Bruce Quin Works & Reveg Group Leader Richard Case p) 9720 
4062 Nursery Manager Michelle Faram e) plantnursery@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au 
Webmaster Stephen Garth e) webmaster@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au Environmental 
Coordinator Cecilia Imre e) environmentalcoordinator@helmetedhoneyeater.org.au  
Merchandise Debbie Mitchell Supp Feeding Volunteer Coordinator Sue Tardif 
Membership Secretary Marita Hanigan YV Landcare Network Coordinator Anne 
Fitzpatrick m) 0488 766 113 e) YVLandcare@bigpond.com Newsletter Editor Melanie 
Treweek Dunn e) meltreweek@gmail.com 
 
 

FoHH respectfully acknowledge the Wurundjeri People as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
we call Yellingbo Nature Conservation Reserve. We recognise their continuing connection to 
land, water and wildlife and pay respect to Elders past, present and emerging. 


